Central Ealing Neighbourhood Forum Management Committee

Meeting on Wed 10 April 2013, 4:00 pm

at the Ealing BID Company Office, Walpole House
Minutes
1 Present:  Nick Woolven (NW) in the chair, Peter Smith (PS), Bob Gurd (RG), John Hummerston (JH), Julian Edmonds (JE), Tony Burton (TB) and Tony Miller (TM) (secretary).
Apologies: were received from Andrew Cazalet (AJC), Cllr Ann Chapman (AC), and Matthew Macmillan (MM).

2 Engagement

a. NW said the meeting had been called to consider the single topic of engagement with the public. He had agreed with MM after the inconclusive discussion at the full Forum, that in line with the decision of the last meeting he should keep Evergreen and Imagine Places informed of where we had reached.  He would do this after this meeting. 
ACTION: NW

b. A paper from TM had been circulated. (Attached as Appendix A.)  NW noted that the agreed aim was to reach out as broadly as possible, get feedback for input and build the evidence base concerning community wishes. This was also in accordance with the requirements of the Council’s formal approval letter from Pat Hayes. The issues were:
i. how do we use the work of the topic groups to engage people; and
ii. how do we maximise our outreach.
c. PS expressed some frustration about the level of public engagement. The BID Co had met many of its members but they could not be expected to attend meetings. NW responded that SEC had directly contacted some 1,600 people on its mailing list as well approaching member organisation Chairs, but response was low. 
d. TB said the Forum had reached a key point in its development – it had achieved recognition but was not clear in what it wanted to do next.  Its message had to extend beyond the stakeholders who had so far come to the Forum meetings.  The topic groups’ work should be used as a base for the wider message, though it was hard to guess what level of response was reasonable to expect.  CENF had a major advantage in that the business and residents’ groups were working together to a common end; they now had to reach other parts of the community.
e. It was AGREED that Phase 1 should be about getting compelling or engaging messages into our existing networks and extending beyond those networks i.e. contacting groups we had not reached.   We need to be clear about the “call to action” – i.e. 
i. what we ask people to do and how to collect their responses; and 
ii. what we do with the answers.  

To help define the messages and the call to action TB volunteered to synthesise a draft from the existing Topic Group’s work, and it was agreed that the Topic Groups lead and TB would meet again on 17 April, to finalise the messages.  


ACTION: TB and Topic Leaders
f. It was AGREED that a small task group would then take the agreed messages and put together engagement plans for both our existing and the wider groups. 
g. It was AGREED that we might need help with the second phase, possibly through a concentrated session to clarify how to use the data collected. We should ask the consultants how they might help on this more limited approach, probably in conjunction with WECNF.

ACTION: NW

h.  In the meantime we should proceed with the first stage ourselves.  The immediate tasks were to agree
i. what the initial message should be
ii. how to put it together
iii. how to handle distribution.

TB volunteered to review the summaries presented by each of the topic groups and modify the present draft leaflet accordingly.  It was AGREED to send TB all relevant material.
ACTION: TM 
i. It was noted that we need to decide how to reach people who were not members of either the BID Co or the RAs. Contact with developers such as LandSecs and Benson Elliott, who were doing their own research, should be maintained. 





ACTION: NW Activities to excite interest were needed, such as Civic Day (22 June) or presence at the Ealing Festival. 
It was AGREED that we should look at how other forums such as Highgate had worked, through TB’s contacts.

ACTION:TB 
3.
Next meeting 
A meeting of the topic group leaders would be held next Wednesday 17 April at 4 pm to review progress, place to be confirmed. The next full management committee would be on Tuesday 7 May.
AHJM
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